
July 28, 2012
Mary Schroer

Wastewater Section
Nebraska Department of Environmental Quality

P.O. Box 98922

1200 N Street, The Atrium, Suite 400

Lincoln, NE 68509-8922

RE:
Final report for 2010 grant year and update on 2011 grant
Dear Ms. Schroer:

During the 2010 calendar year the City of Lexington spent the remaining funds from our 2010 grant on all aspects of our stormwater management plan.  We expanded all aspects of our “Education and Outreach” programs.  We feel the effort was more effective providing our citizens with better awareness of stormwater pollution.  
We made efforts to increase awareness to impacts of stormwater on our construction projects as well.  We have implemented procedure that ensures every building permit issued, regardless of size, receives a stormwater brochure.  
Our presentations at Lexington Public Schools to both middle and elementary aged children stayed consistent. Staff and presentation supplies were the main expenditures during these events.   
As of June 30, 2012 none of our 2011 grant funds have been expended.  
If you have any question regarding the City of Lexington’s report, or require additional information, I encourage you to contact me.

Sincerely,

Bill Brecks
City of Lexington

